
Public Hearing held on March 12, 2018 at 5:45 P.M. for Proposed Local Law #1 of 2018 to 

Provide for an Exemption from Real Property Taxes for Real Property owned by Veterans who 

rendered military service to the United States during the “Cold War” at the Town Hall in 

Schroon Lake N.Y. 

Present: 

Supervisor:                               Michael Marnell                        

Councilpersons:                       Roger Friedman, Meg Wood, Don Sage and Clara Phibbs  

Town Clerk:                             Patricia Savarie   

 

Also Present:                             Mark Granger, Albert May                          

              Supervisor Marnell called the meeting to order at 5:45 P.M. asking the Town Clerk, Patricia 

Savarie to read the Public Notice. 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

TOWN OF SCHROON 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that there has been presented to the Town Board of the Town of 

Schroon, New York, on February 12, 2018, proposed Local Law No. 1-2018, titled, a “LOCAL LAW 

TO PROVIDE FOR AN EXEMPTION FROM REAL PROPERTY TAXES FOR REAL PROPERTY 

OWNED BY VETERANS WHO RENDERED MILITARY SERVICE TO THE UNITED STATES 

DURING THE “COLD WAR” in Accordance with New York State Real Property Tax Law § 458-b.” 

Said Local Law, if enacted, will extend the initial ten (10) year period of Resolution #78 of February 

23, 2009 for an indefinite period of time and will provide veterans of the Cold War with a real property 

tax exemption within the Town of Schroon. The full text of said Local Law is on file at the Town 

Clerk’s Office at the Town Hall located at 15 Leland Avenue in the Town of Schroon for inspection by 

all interested persons. 

NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that the Town Board will hold a public hearing on the proposed Local 

Law at the said Town Offices on March 12, 2018, at 5:45 p.m., or as soon thereafter as the matter can 

be heard, at which time all persons interested will be heard. 

 

 Councilman Friedman suggested the dates of the Cold War be inserted from  

September 2, 1945 – December 26, 1991. 

 

  Councilman Sage made a motion to close the Public Hearing at 5:50 P.M., seconded by 

Councilwoman Phibbs; carried. 

  

I, Patricia J. Savarie, do hereby certify the foregoing to be a true and correct transcript from the minutes 

now on file in my office and of the whole such original minutes. 

Dated: March 13, 2018__________________________________________ 

                                                                      Town Clerk  

 


